
May 9, 2025 

Dear Yakima County Commissioners:  

     As I stated on May 6, the Yakima Regional Clean Air Agency is currently barely 
functioning. Given Yakima County’s responsibilities under the law1, I ask again for the 
opportunity to describe YRCAA problems to the Board of County Commissioners.  

     To highlight the importance of this request, consider these issues: 

• There have only been four YRCAA board members since the end of March. The law 
requires five board members. The YRCAA was supposed to begin filling this position 
in the fall of 2024, when the YRCAA first became aware of a pending vacancy. 2 

• There has been no clerk of the board as required by YRCAA Administrative Code Part 
A, for over two months. The YRCAA Executive Director has performed clerical duties 
in the interim. The YRCAA is paying this man $130,000 per year to answer phones   

• The YRCAA has failed to report staff activities since January. Neither the YRCAA 
board nor the public have any way of knowing how many air complaints have been 
filed, how many notices of violation issued, how many inspections performed, how 
many permits issued, etc. Numbers for FY 2025 are far below those for FY 2024. 

• There has been no reporting of air quality for Yakima County since January.  
• Voucher and payroll authorizations were missing from the regular business portion 

of YRCAA board meetings for January and May. In February of 2025 the board 
approved vouchers and payrolls for October, November, and December of 2024.  
 

Missing Items – YRCAA Board Meetings January February March April May 
Clerk of the Board present   X X X 
Board Member Position 2 filled    X X 
Written Executive Director Report   X X X 
Monthly Activity Report – complaints, 
NOV’s, burn bans, permits, etc. 3 

 X X X X 

Air Quality Data 4  X X X X 
Vouchers 5 X    X 
Payroll Authorizations 6 X    X 

 
1 RCW 70A.1510, RCW 70A.15.1590, RCW 70A.15.2570   
2 RCW 70A.15.2020(2) 
3 See Attachment 1 for what this report looks like. Note low numbers for FY 2025 
4 See Attachment 2 for an example of an air quality graph 
5 See Attachment 3 for an example of a monthly voucher 
6 See Attachment 4 for an example of monthly payroll 

http://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=70A.15.2020
http://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=70A.15.2020
http://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=70A.15.2020


     I respectfully submit that this is evidence of a failing municipal corporation and, to the 
extent that the Yakima County Commissioners have a codified responsibility to ensure 
YRCAA viability, it is appropriate for the BOCC to hear and evaluate concerns.  

Sincerely, 

 

Jean Mendoza 

3142 Signal Peak Road                                                                                                                                           
White Swan, WA 98952 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Attachment 1: Example of a Monthly Activity Report 

 

 

 

 

 



Attachment 2: An Air Quality Graph 

 

 



Attachment 3: Monthly Vouchers 

 

 

 

 



Attachment 4: Monthly Payroll 

 


